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 Fines and Traffic Law Working Group 

1. 
Meeting of members of the NLAF Fines and Traffic Law Working Group


The following organisations are represented on the working group.

· Aboriginal Legal Service NSW / ACT 
· CLCs 

· NSW Department Attorney General & Justice (DAGJ) 
· LawAccess NSW 

· Legal Aid NSW 

· Public Interest Advocacy Centre 

· Roads and Maritime Services (RMS)
· Shopfront 

· Salvos Legal 

The working group met on 19 August 2013 and plans to meet next in October 2013.
The Deputy Registrar from NSW Births Deaths and Marriages (BDM) attended the meeting and a representative from the Aboriginal Services Division of the Crime Prevention Unit, DAGJ attended the meeting by telephone.

2.
Activities / outcomes


The objectives of the working group are set out in its Terms of Reference.  This report outlines the progress of the group towards achieving these objectives:
1. Work with Legal Aid NSW, ALS and DAGJ to promote participation in the Work and Development Orders (WDO) program to key stakeholders and clarify referral pathways between them.
The vast majority of clients registered with the WDO scheme were registered in the last financial year. 
A new resource has been developed that promotes the WDO scheme to Aboriginal communities. Both the original video and the Aboriginal targeted video are available on line.
Posters and flyers promoting the WDO scheme have been developed.

Legal Aid NSW and ALS have recently conducted Fines Days in a number of locations around RRR NSW, most recently in Bourke and Brewarrina as part of Law Week activities.
2.
Explore practical and workable options for licensing non-licensed drivers and re-licensing disqualified drivers.

The NLAF Working Group made a submission to the NSW Parliamentary Inquiry on Licence Disqualification Reform and representatives of the Working Group are scheduled to appear in person before the Inquiry on 30 August 2013 to speak to the written submission.

Birth certificates and identity documents

One of the barriers to obtaining a driver's licence for Aboriginal people is that they often do not have identity documents such as birth certificates.  The working group is examining ways to facilitate Aboriginal communities, particularly in remote NSW, to obtain birth certificates and change of name documentation.
The Project Manager with the Aboriginal Services Division of DAGJ briefly addressed the group and spoke about the Driving and Licence Offences Project.

The Deputy Registrar from NSW BDM attended the working group meeting and discussed the processes and procedures for issuing birth certificates, including policies around free waiver for birth certificates.  Currently fee waiver is generally unavailable in cases of economic disadvantage. 

Taree traffic law pilot project
On 14 August 2012, the Working Group sent a letter to the Minister for Transport and the Minister for Roads and Ports seeking clarification about funding for the Taree Project. The letters were acknowledged but no substantive response was received.

Hansard from the Hon. Duncan Gay, dated 29 May 2013 refers to government support for "a project to assist the New South Wales Aboriginal Legal Service to address the traffic related legal problems of people from socially and economically disadvantaged backgrounds in the Taree area."
The ALS NSW/ACT has not received any notification about this project.
Working group members agreed to follow up on this project.
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